
Thank you for a nice week.  You are getting the newsletter one day early this week. Here are the weekly 
flyers: 

Newsletter 12.1.23.pdf  

I have copied our Report Card Handbook for your review below.  Report cards go home next 
Friday.  Please reach out to the classroom teacher if you have any questions when you receive them. 

ELEMENTARY REPORT CARD INFORMATION 

The elementary report card is designed to help parents and guardians understand their child’s progress 

toward established grade level standards. Waterford standards identify the skills, knowledge, and 

understandings that each student should acquire in order to have a firm foundation for future learning 

and be college or career ready after high school. These standards describe what students should know 

and be able to do by the end of each grade level in the core academic areas. 

 

How will you know if your child will meet a standard? 

Report cards are designed to inform parents and guardians about their child’s progress relative to the 

end of the year grade level standards. These performance standards can not be compared to a numeric 

average or letter grade. Rather, they communicate which skills the child has mastered or where he/she 

is currently working within the end of the year grade level expectations. 

 

Connecticut State Department of Education Standards and Grade Level Expectations 

Performance Indicators: (as they appear on the report card) 

M - Meeting the standard consistently and independently 

T - On track toward meeting the standard independently or with minimal teacher support 

P - Progressing toward meeting the standard with frequent teacher support 

B - Beginning to progress toward meeting the standard with extensive teacher Support 

NG - Not graded at this time 

 

What student evidence determines progress? 

As students work toward achieving grade level expectations in all curriculum areas, teachers carefully 

consider the following in order to determine progress: 

● A collection of work over time 

● Daily written or oral tasks 

● Application of skills 

● Formal and informal classroom assessments and observations 

 

What academic subjects are assessed? 

● Language Arts - Reading 

● Language Arts - Writing 

● Mathematics 

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/jzL8To8NXRXJaHwuJdcgNA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnSiJ2P0R1aHR0cHM6Ly9tc2cuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9tLz9zPVpYd08xamFldGJJJm1hbD1lZjk0ZGQ5YTVmMWExYmQ3NDY4ZDdlYTEzZDlhNTVkNzRkNzk1Yjc0NWQwNWNhZTM4NTU0ZjU1NzQ1YzhjZGFkVwdzY2hvb2xtQgplaPbuaGXQ7utXUhxra2Vyd2luQHdhdGVyZm9yZHNjaG9vbHMub3JnWAQAAAAB


What special areas are assessed? 

● Art 

● Music 

● Physical Education/Health 

 

Academic Performance Indicators: 

M - Meeting the standard consistently and independently. This is the goal for the end of the year grade 

level expectation. 

T - Ontrack toward meeting the grade level standard independently or with minimal teacher support. 

This is the goal throughout the year and should be celebrated. 

P - Progressing toward meeting the standard with frequent teacher support 

B - Beginning to progress toward meeting the standard with extensive teacher support 

NG - Not graded at this time 

 

Effort Key for Learner Behaviors / Science / Social Studies/ Technology: 

3 - The student consistently demonstrates effort 

2 - The student inconsistently demonstrates effort 

1 - The student seldomly demonstrates effort 

 

Teacher comments may address: 

● Student strengths and/or areas of concern, both academic and behavioral 

● Individual student goals or an action plan regarding what is necessary to meet 

grade level standards 

● Specific content area units being studied and assessed during the trimester 

 



 

Joseph Macrino 

Principal 

jmacrino@waterfordschools.org 

Kathy Kerwin 

Secretary 

kkerwin@waterfordschools.org 

Wendy Doyon 

School Nurse 

wdoyon@waterfordschools.org 

SAVE THE DATE:  

Dec. 5 First grade field trip 9am 
Dec. 8 Second grade field trip 9:15am 
Dec. 13 OSO Meeting 5:15pm 
Dec. 15 OSO Movie Night 6:30pm 

Dear OSW Parents, 

Please provide and maintain a complete and  
seasonally appropriate change of clothing for 
your child in school at all times. The Health Room  
CANNOT be responsible to provide or support 
your child in this matter.  

Cold weather is here and your child is outside for 
recess and a variety of school activities. It is  
suggested they have a warm jacket, as well as a 
set of gloves/mittens and a hat when in school. 

If you need any assistance in providing these 
items for your child, please reach out to the 
Health Room and/or School Social Worker Aja 
Filardi directly. 
 

ANNUAL PRE K INFLUENZA VACCINATION is a 

REQUIREMENT for school attendance, and 

proof must be provided in writing prior to  

December 31, 2023 to allow your child to return 

from the Holiday break. Please schedule your 

PreK student for their vaccination early.  

Thank you, 

Wendy Doyon RN 

School Nurse  

December 1, 2023 

PAJAMA DAY for CCMC! 

Our school is participating in the 
state wide pajama day on  

December 8th for Connecticut  
Children's Medical Center and all  

donations towards this day can be 
made to our school's page by  

scanning the QR code OR going to 
the website and searching for 

'Oswegatchie Elementary School'. 
The proceeds will go towards CCMC 
to fight childhood cancer.  Please see 

the flyer in today’s newsletter. We 
hope together we can raise funds to 

support such an important cause 
that is near and dear to many of our 
hearts. Feel free to share our code 

or our school's fundraising page with 
your friends and family! 







































Pre-K Breakfast and Lunch  

menus—December 








